
Catherine Weaver

Catherine S. Weaver, 90, Kokomo, went home to be with her Lord and Savior at 1:34 p.m. 
Thursday, Sept. 29, 2011, at Waterford Place Health Campus in Kokomo. She was born 
Nov. 26, 1920, in Kokomo, the daughter of Howard Wilson and Nellie Mae (Swope) 
VanDenbark. On Dec. 31, 1941, in Kokomo, she married Harold L. Weaver, who preceded 
her in death March 29, 1998.

She worked as a real estate broker and co-owner of Weaver Realty in Kokomo with her 
husband, Harold, for many years. She also served as chief deputy in the Howard County 
records office with her husband serving as county recorder.

She graduated from Kokomo High School and Indiana Business College and also attended 
Marion College in Marion. She attended First Church of the Nazarene in Kokomo, and was 
very active with her husband in United Commercial Travelers for many years. She also 
enjoyed sewing, crocheting, cooking and working outside in her yard.

Surviving are a son, Roger and wife Linda Weaver, Galveston; a grandson, Chris and 
wife Miriam Weaver, Galveston; great-granddaughters, Tabitha Weaver, Galveston and 
Cami Weaver, Galveston; and a brother, Dr. Howard M. and wife Barbara VanDenbark, 
Kokomo.

The family wishes to thank the doctors and nurses at St. Joseph Hospital, the entire 
staff of Waterford Place Health Campus-Kokomo, and the nurses of Guardian Angel 
Hospice for their kind and loving care of Catherine during her times of need.

She was preceded in death by her parents; husband, Harold; a sister, Juanita Roby; and 
a grandson, Todd Eric Weaver.

Services are 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at Murray Weaver Funeral Home in Galveston. The Rev. 
Warren Purcell will officiate. Burial will be in Sunset Memory Gardens Cemetery, 
Kokomo. Friends may call from 5 to 8 p.m. Tuesday at Murray Weaver Funeral Home in 
Galveston. Contributions may be made in the name of Catherine Weaver to Shriner’s 
Hospital for Children in Chicago. Online condolences may be sent to the family at 
www.murrayweaverfuneralhome.com.
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